
WATER WHEEL FIRE & MEDICAL DISTRICT 
10603 N. Houston Mesa Road 

Payson, Arizona  85541 
928-474-3088 (office) 
928-472-3392 (FAX) 

 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Chief’s Report 
November 15, 2022 

 
Operations: 
 
Activity for 2022    108 Incidents 
 
Activity since last report:     4 - EMS 
                   
Three of our fulltime staff will be attending a Haz-Mat Refresher class in Payson at the end of the month.  This is a free 
class offered to the Northern Gila County Regional fire agencies by the AZ Dept of Environmental Quality.  
 
Our annual Awards Banquet will be held Wednesday December 14th at 5PM, here at station 71. 
 
Equipment / Facilities: 
 
All apparatus and facilities are in service.  Annual service inspections have been performed on the alternative septic 
systems at station 72 and 74 with no issues found.  
 
Annual fire ladder testing has been completed successfully on all our fire service ladders. 
 
E73 has been donated to the Pleasant Valley Fire District in Young.   
 
We continue to move forward with the process of liquidating fire station 72 in Rim Trail.  The next step is the completion 
of the appraisal. 
 
Administration: 

FEMA AFG grant awards continue to be posted, however we have not been notified.   
 
The Fire District winter conference is being held back in Laughlin Nevada January 11, 12, 13 of 2023.  Class offerings have 
been published and the Admin Assistant will be providing the three Board Members affected by this required training 
with the information to get registered for the classes and to book accommodations.  It is strongly advised for Board 
Members to attend in-person training. 
 
From all appearances, PROP 310 has not passed in the November 8th election. 
 
Respectfully submitted; 
 

Ron Sattelmaier – Fire Chief  


